[image: ]Duncan Alexander, Chairman
London City Airport Consultative Committee
chair@lcacc.org
                  		www.lcacc.org			
[bookmark: _GoBack]

Dave Whittaker, Airport Monitoring Officer,
Planning and Regeneration,
London Borough of Newham
Newham Dockside, 100 Dockside Road,
London, E16 2QU
27/09/2018

Dear Dave,
Publication of London City Airport’s Annual Performance Report on the LCACC Website
Thank you for email of 26 September 2017, in which you enclosed the Airport Monitoring Officer – Quarterly Report for the period of 10 June – 8 September 2017.
Within the report, you detail a new issue of non-compliance with the 2009 planning permission relating to the LCACC website:
“Late publication of the London City Airport 2016 Annual Performance Report on the London City Airport Consultative Committee Website (S106 Agreement: Sixth Schedule, Part 5, Paragraph 1).

The Airport is required to publish the APR on the website of the London City Airport Consultative Committee (LCACC) by 31st July; this was not done until 1st August. However, the Council recognises that the Airport does not have complete control over the LCACC website, that the text of the 2009 S106 Agreement is inappropriately drafted in this case and that the APR was available on the Airport’s own website from 31st July.” 
During the LCACC meeting of 8 September 2017 I accepted full responsibility for the 24-hour delay in publishing the APR on the LCAAC website. This will be reflected in the minutes of the meeting. May I also clarify that London City Airport have no control over the LCACC website, which is owned, monitored and updated solely by the LCACC Secretary and Chair. 
I believe no-one has been disadvantaged by the 24-hour delay as the Airport Performance Report was published, in full, on the London City Airport website on the due date, 31 July 2017.
 Yours sincerely,
Duncan Alexander
Chair, LCACC
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